
 
 

 

4 October 2013 

 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

Re: AAA Venture Fund SPC Limited – In Controllership 

The public is advised that effective 13 May 2013 the Cayman Islands Monetary Authority appointed Mr. Kenneth 

Krys and Ms. Margot MacInnis, (“the Controllers”) of the firm of KRyS Global, to assume control of the affairs of 

AAA Venture Fund SPC Limited (“the Fund”) pursuant to Section 30(3)(e) of the Mutual Funds Law (2012 Revision). 

Effective with this appointment the Controllers assumed immediate control of the affairs of the Fund and have all 

the powers necessary, to the exclusion of any operator, to administer the affairs of the Fund in the best interests 

of the investors and creditors of the Fund. As such, the directors of the Fund Messrs. Peter Obrist and Didier van 

Caloen no longer have the authority to act on behalf of the Fund without the express written permission of the 

Controllers. 

Written enquiries to the Controllers should be forwarded to Christopher Smith by email at 

Christopher.Smith@krys-global.com or telephone 345-947-4700. 
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